
 
 

SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
NOVEMBER 20, 2018 

 
The Safety Committee meeting was held on November 20, 2018, at North Royalton City Hall, 14600 State 
Road. The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: Committee Members: Chairman Dan Langshaw, Vice Chair Cheryl Hannan, Gary Petrusky; 
Council: Larry Antoskiewicz, John Nickell, Paul Marnecheck, Dan Kasaris; Administration: Mayor Robert 
Stefanik, Law Director Thomas Kelly, Fire Chief Robert Chegan, Police Chief Ken Bilinovich, Safety Director 
Bruce Campbell, Finance Director Eric Dean; Other: Hope Piasecki. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Moved by Mr. Petrusky, seconded by Mrs. Hannan to approve the October 16, 2018 Safety Committee 
minutes. Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. Motion carried.  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
1. Oil Wells 

No update. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
1. Street Lights 

Mayor Stefanik said that the Police Department performed an audit to see which street lights are out 
around the city and we have provided a list of locations to First Energy. Hopefully these will be repaired 
within the next few weeks. Mr. Marnecheck asked if there is still time to submit additional locations. 
Mayor Stefanik said yes. Mr. Nickell asked how often the Police Department performs this audit. Chief 
Bilinovich says that it is usually done twice a year. Mr. Nickell felt that it might be good to do it more 
often. He said that he reported 7-10 himself last month alone. Remove from agenda. 
 

2. Police K-9 
Mayor Stefanik said that there has been talk about establishing funding for future K-9 officers. He said that 
money would be available for this in the Drug Enforcement Fund. Remove from agenda. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
Moved by Mr. Petrusky, seconded by Mrs. Hannan to adjourn the November 20, 2018 meeting. Yeas: 3. 
Nays: 0. Motion carried.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:12 p.m.  
 


